

City of Flagler Beach

PO Box 70 105 South 2nd Street Flagler Beach, Florida 32136

Phone (386) 517-2000. Fax (386) 517-2008 www.cityofflaglerbeach.com

April 22, 2010

Dear Mayor and City Commission:

I am herewith submitting my resignation as your Interim City Manager effective at the end of the business day July 23, 2010.

I have served and worked with the Mayor and four members of this City Commission for over three and one-half years. During this tenure I have enjoyed your trust, confidence and support and believe we have accomplished much together with Commission goals being realized. I have respected and admired your initiatives, vision and willingness to address difficult and often controversial issues. The City is and will be better because of your collective efforts and forward thinking.

It is now time for me to leave. I have other things which I wish to pursue at this point in my life. Thank you for the opportunity to serve you and the City. In the past I once resided here part and full time. During that period I often though about how I would like to remain and serve as City Manager. Many years later you gave me this opportunity.

The months and years ahead will be challenging for Flagler Beach and all smaller Florida municipalities. My best wishes are with you and my successor for the future.

Thank you,

Bernard J. Murphy Jr.